
 

S T A T E  O F  M I C H I G A N 

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF THE COUNTY OF ALLEGAN 

BUDGET POLICY—LAW ENFORCEMENT SERVICES FUND 
 

WHEREAS, the Board of Commissioners (Board) was briefed on July 
22, 2021, regarding changes to the Law Enforcement Services agreements 
which included a transition to County-owned vehicles resulting in a 
complete 75% Local Unit/25% County agreement option; and 

WHEREAS, the Board was updated on December 9, 2021, on the 
progress of the new agreements and the vehicle transition; and 

WHEREAS, agreements have been released to the participating local 
units and several have opted to proceed with immediate transition to 
the new model. 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, the Board authorizes the following 
changes to the County Budget Policy in support of the agreements: 

1. Remove: Sheriff’s Department Contracts for Service – Wayland 
(286) from Appendix 6.A. 

2. Add: 4.14.7. Law Enforcement Contract Fund (287) – The CAO is 
authorized to: 

a. Execute Law Enforcement Services agreements (75% Local 
Unit/25% County fee for service) in conjunction with the 
Sheriff and local units of government within Allegan County. 

b. Budget for, and expend, the necessary funds to meet the 
County’s obligations under the agreements including, but not 
limited to, the creation of positions if determined 
necessary (coterminous with the agreement), personnel costs, 
equipment, vehicle procurement/replacement and vehicle 
maintenance and operating costs. 

c. Purchase existing vehicles and equipment owned by a 
participating local unit. 

d. Sell, if necessary, vehicles/equipment in the event of a 
termination of agreement.  

e. Update the County’s vehicle fleet list with any vehicles 
purchased/sold in relation to the agreements. 

 
 
 


